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21 December 1990

Mr. Kamalakar R. Naidu

U.8. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, DC 20555

Dear Mr. Naidu:

Enclosed please find a copy of the final version of our

no fication letter which was mailed on 19 December 1990,

to only those Nuclear Utilities who are on record as having
purchased this particular item from The Foxboro Company.

These letterc have been mailed in compliance with 10 CFR 21.21

(a) (1) (ii).

Yours truly,
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Foxboro, MA U SA. 020362000

Telwphone S08.-543.8780

The Foxboro Company Telex 927-602 or TRT 174080

December 18, 1990

Mr. Buzz Carns

Director, Nuclear Operations
Arkansas Power & Light Company
R.R. 3, Box 137G
Russellville,, AR 72801

Attention: Mr. Buzz Carns
irector, Nuclear Operations

Subject: Potential problem durin? abnormal operation with SPEC
200 MICRO N=2CCA Controller Cards

Gentlemen:

This letter is to notifY you that a problem may occur when SPEC
200 MICRO N=-2CCA Controller Cards are simultaneously exposed to
the following specific operating conditions:

1. Power interruptions of greater than one second and less than
three seconds occur at the SPEC 200 MICRO N=2CCA Controller
Card (power interruptions to the power supply providing the
dec power to the Controller Card may be longer, depending upen
the storage characteristics of the supply) ¢

2. The processor on the Controller Card experiences a parity bit
error upon re-energization:

J. The uutput Flunk Option had nnt been set to Last Value.

Under this set of conditions, upon re-energization of power, the
data base will be wiped from memory and the output of the
Controller Card maY not fail to the configured safe failure state
but remain at its last value, regardless of the pre-selected
Qutput Flunk Option.

In the last six years, in a population of over 7500 units, there
has been one reported failure of a Controller Card, where the data
base was wiped from memory. There has been a single occurrence
recently at a nuclear site where the data base was wiped from
memory and the output remained at the last value,

In view of the small number of occcurrences we do not feel that
this failure poses an immediate problem to operation. However,
Foxboro is ptcsunt;¥ evaluating the root cause of this failure and
is currently invest gating an appropriate solution. Wwe expect our
evaluation to be completed in January, 1991 and a hardware or
software modification to be available by April, 1991. You will be

notified by separate letter as to the specifics involved to effect
resolution.







